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Many of you in the Caldwell community may be aware that on April 13, Indian Creek 

Steakhouse experienced the theft of one of its College of Idaho football helmets that are 

displayed behind its hostess counter.  

We took an official police report on April 16. That same day, our officers went to look for the 

suspect but were unsuccessful in locating him; however, he was located last night.  

21-year-old Gabriel Martinez and 21-year-old Adilene Hernandez are facing theft charges.  

Officers recovered the helmet and presented it to the manager at Indian Creek Steakhouse last 

night.  

When the College of Idaho heard what happened, their athletics department gifted the restaurant 

a new helmet signed by the current football team. They now can add this helmet back on display 

with the new gift from the college.  
 

“I don’t blame this coward for wanting a relic of history, but really - take a picture, next time!” 

said Rex Ingram, Caldwell Chief of Police. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

All individuals are presumed innocent until proven guilty beyond a reasonable doubt in a court of law. 
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